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Mr President,

Sierra Leone warmly welcomes the delegation of the Ireland and thanks them for their oral presentation.

[bookmark: _GoBack]My delegation commends the government on the important steps it has taken to address human rights since its last UPR, including the establishment and implementation of the Second National Strategy on Domestic, Sexual and Gender-based Violence (2016-2021), as well as on the establishment of the Domestic Violence Bill of 2015. 

The consistent efforts undertaken to address trafficking in persons are also noteworthy. In particular, we note the creation of a National Action Plan to Prevent and Combat Human Trafficking in 2015.

Furthermore, my delegation observes that their national human rights institution enjoys an “A” status accreditation and that there is a standing invitation for all special procedures mandate holders.

Sierra Leone has four recommendations:

1. Accede to the CRPD and the ICPPED.
2. Submit its two overdue reports to the Committee on the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. 

Finally, Sierra Leone would like to commend Ireland for the role it is playing in the Council to stress the importance of the role of civil society in promoting human rights and wishes Ireland every success in completing this UPR cycle.

Thank you, Mr President. 
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